
February 11, 2020 

 

Dear Representative Steven Huebert, 
 
Thank you for taking the time to listen to the stories of families, 
mothers, practitioners, and all whom are concerned for the health and 
well being of our children and their children and future generations. 
 
I am writing to express my support for House Bill 2601, making the great 
state of Kansas a leader in our country who is not afraid to stand for 
medical freedom when the health of our children and communities depend on 
it. 

 
I remember, as I’m sure many of you do as well, when I was a kid, we were 
not near as sick as our children are today. I remember when we were sick 
we would be fed broth, healthy food and water. I remember we played 
outside, we laughed in the sun, we took risks and our imaginations ran 
wild. I don’t remember too many kids wearing glasses, having ADD or ADHD 
or depression or behavioral disorders or autism. I don’t remember the 
flu coming around only six months out of the year that wiped entire 
communities out. I don’t remember not being able to play with my friends 
for nearly half the year because someone was always sick. I don’t 
remember kids taking so many pharmaceutical drugs with such harmful 
affects. And I certainly don’t remember getting 72 vaccines throughout my 
childhood. 
 
Even though, yes, I was vaccinated, I had less than a dozen vaccines in 
my entire life and so did my friends. Entire generations of children 
survived with just a small amount of vaccines. And my great grandfather, 
whom is almost 90 years old has never had a vaccine in his life. He is 
healthy for his age. 
 
But today, we witness a different story. My heart grieves for the blind 
trying to lead the blind with vaccine mandates. Because we all know how 
much power and greed pharmaceutical companies have over our nation and 
world. We know of the corruption and abuse of power. Yet some states are 
willing to make decisions as lawmakers to sacrifice and compromise the 
health of future generations, for money and power...knowing full well 
that our children are some of the sickest in the world despite our 
wealth. 
 
Why is it remotely necessary to inject our children with so many vaccines 
that have never been properly tested? These vaccines contain toxic 
ingredients that are making our kids sicker and sicker every year. I know 
more than 12 families who have personally been victims of vaccine 
injuries in my town alone. The injuries range from developing 
anaphylactic shock to eating peanuts and eggs (vaccine ingredients), to 
developing behavioral disorders, learning and speech delays, chronic 
diseases, seizures, and even death labeled as SIDS. 

 
Some of these families refuse to face the connection that a vaccine could 
cause their child to have to carry an epi pen around with him at all 
times. Some refuse to believe speech delay or behavioral disorders could 
come from a vaccine. Others however, do make the connection. And 
unfortunately some of these parents have lost their babies to death. I 
can’t imagine waking one day to find my baby not breathing. Did you know 



that in nearly all cases of reported SIDS, the children had received 
their vaccines within 3 days prior? 

 
I don’t remember this happening when I was growing up. My parents were 
still trying to quit smoking, telling me stories of about how smoking 
was harming people, not sitting around the dinner table talking about 
families in community losing their children to death by some crazy 
unknown thing like SIDS. 
 
I’m not an eloquent writer. I’m not an activist. I didn’t like debate in 
school. But I have a heart. I love people and I listen to their stories. 
Stories are what makes our world keep going. Stories of hope and love 
and trying to make this world a better place. Surely each of you were 
impassioned to public service for this very reason. To give your 
children and theirs something to hope for. With all due respect, I don’t 
believe that injecting our children with such toxic ingredients is the 
answer to a better future. 

 
We need imaginative, confident kids, not kids who are on the brink of 
suicide because they have so many heavy metals and formaldehyde pumping 
through their brains. 
 
We need a better way. We need to demand that private peer reviewed 
studies be done on vaccines to determine their safety. And what if they 
have been a big farce and not effective this entire time? What then? 
What if there is really no such thing as herd immunity? What if the 
ancient civilizations whom survived great disease with wisdom. With what 
is right here on planet earth before Modern medicine came in with power 
and money 70 years ago? 
 
Do we stand for what is right? Or do we save face and act as the blind 
leading the blind? 

 
What if we were the ones in the state of Kansas who said enough is 
enough. We cannot stand idly by and continue to let our children be 
harmed by unnecessary toxic ingredients. What if we were the pioneers in 
demanding that “science” and pharmaceutical giants be held accountable 
for their actions? What if? 
 
We can do that. I hope you will do that. I hope you will consider what 
is at stake. I know you are aware already. I just hope that you will 
support our right to take care of our children in the many wonderful 
ways available to us, including deciding not to vaccinate for 
philosophical, religious or medical reasons. I hope that you will take 
the best care of your own children and grandchildren by standing for 
their health freedom so they can grow to be all they were intended to 
be. 

Thank you for considering our children. 

Tiffany Sheafer 
Olathe, KS. 


